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September 10, 2021
The Spencer County Board of Education first discussed the topic of masking in our schools during a meeting on July 26th.  At that time a decision could not be reached.  It is now forty-six days later and much more information is available to us on the impact of COVID on both students and staff.    I have communicated several times that keeping students in school is one of my priorities for this school year.  If NTI taught us anything it is that a majority of our students learn best when they are in front of a teacher each day.  

Since the start of the school year the district has averaged three hundred and fifty one students or staff members having to be in active quarantine.  Even more alarming is that we are averaging sixty-five active positive cases of COVID-19 each day.  One of my biggest disappointments of this special called legislative session is that the legislature failed to address the contact tracing protocols that we are required to follow.  As a result, students who wear masks and are within three feet of a positive case for at least fifteen minutes are required to quarantine.  Without masks this distance expands to six feet thus potentially doubling the numbers of students who are required to stay home each day.  

Based on this fact, but more importantly to protect the vulnerable students and staff members in our district, Spencer County Schools will continue to require face coverings for students, staff and visitors regardless of vaccination status until this can be addressed by the Board of Education at the meeting scheduled for September 16th. 
Chuck Abell

Acting Superintendent

Spencer County Schools 

GOING THE DISTANCE FOR ALL STUDENTS!
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